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MEMORANDUM FOR: GUNDEEP AHLUWALIA 

Chief Information Officer 
 

                                          
FROM: CAROLYN R. HANTZ 

Assistant Inspector General  
  for Audit 

 
SUBJECT: Audit of the Department’s Wireless Network 

Infrastructure Security. 
Project No. 23-P23-002-07-720 
 

Please be advised the Office of Inspector General is initiating an audit of the 
Department of Labor’s (DOL) wireless networks and systems. We will contact 
your office to schedule an entrance meeting to discuss the following: 
 

Objective: To determine whether DOL securely implemented its 
wireless network infrastructure.  

 
Scope: Wireless networks implemented by or for DOL employees 

and users in fulfilling DOL’s missions. 
 
We intend to begin work immediately. As such, we would appreciate you 
notifying the appropriate officials of our audit. In order to plan for the audit and 
the entrance meeting, we attached our initial Document Request Listing and 
would appreciate these items being provided prior to the meeting. A member of 
the audit team will reach out to your staff in identifying an appropriate timeframe 
for receiving the documentation. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Stephen Fowler, Audit Director, at 
(202) 693-7013. 
 
cc: Paul Blahusch 

Lou Charlier 
Rick Kryger 


